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Date: April 11, 2023 

To: 1st Congressional District Delegation 

From: Larry Grooms, Chairman 

Re: Approval of Appointee to SCDOT Commission, Re-election of Member to Aeronautics 

Commission, Election of Member to Real Estate Commission  

 

 

There is a vacancy on the SCDOT Commission from the 1st Congressional District. The 

Governor has appointed for the 1st District Delegation’s consideration Mr. T.J. Johnson of Mount 

Pleasant. Mr. Johnson would serve the remainder of the term of Mr. Robby Robbins, which 

expires in February of 2024. 

 

Ms. Anne Esposito of Beaufort County is serving in a holdover capacity as District 1 

Commissioner on the SC Aeronautics Commission. She began serving on the Commission in 

May of 2021. Because she is serving the remainder of the term of an individual who resigned, 

and the term expired in February of this year, I recommend that the Delegation re-elect Ms. 

Esposito to serve a full term. 

 

Ms. Candice Walker Pratt of Summerville has served on the SC Real Estate Commission since 

January of 2018 and the term expired in March of 2021. I am recommending that we elect Mr. 

Jay N. Law of Moncks Corner to the Real Estate Commission.   

 

The Delegation will meet on Wednesday, April 26 at 8:30 a.m. in Room 407 of the Gressette 

Building to consider these appointments. The agenda is as follows: 

 

1) Consideration of Appointment to the SCDOT Commission - Mr. T.J. Johnson 

2) Re-election to the SC Aeronautics Commission - Ms. Anne Esposito 

3) Election to the SC Real Estate Commission - Mr. Jay N. Law 

 

 
 


